
Two more families - home for the holidays 
in 2010!  And with your help, two more will 
join them in their own homes before the end 
of winter.  They’ll have roofs that don’t leak, 
insulation to keep out the drafts, heaters 
that work, and enough room for each family 
member to have a bed.  They will give thanks 
for the many members of our community who 
have joined together to make their dreams of a 
simple, decent, affordable home a reality.

Nearly 250 volunteers made this possible, 
and 400 households, businesses and churches 
donated cash and goods to make it happen.

We couldn’t do it without such strong 
community support!  

With your help, we will break ground on 
four more houses in the spring of 2011.  

We could never do this alone.  But we can 
do it with the wonderful, dedicated individuals 
who believe that every family deserves decent, 
affordable housing and who are willing to do 
something to make it happen.

Whether you shop at the Habitat Store, 
donate furniture and household goods to be 
turned into revenue, volunteer in the office 
or store, make a monthly pledge, work at the 
construction site, write a check, sponsor a 
house, or keep us in your prayers, YOU are 
what makes Habitat work in our community.

Habitat Store Voted Best Furniture - Again!
South County Focus of Pilot Project, see page 3

Thanks to You, 22 Families Are Home for Christmas!

Left to right: construction manager Rachel Williams; Habitat houses on 
21st Street; volunteer construction leader Jack Riggen

Building simple, decent houses in 
partnership with people in need.

AnnuAl RepoRt to the Community

www.habitatejc.org 2010/2011 Report to the CommunityHabitat for Humanity of East Jefferson County

 “My family of seven was living in a 
3-bedroom apartment and it was very 
hard for us. Habitat for Humanity has 
changed our lives forever.  
   Thanks to Habitat and the community, 
to each one of you who helped on the 
construction site or with financial 
donations or food for the workers, or 
prayers.  The Lanphear family dream 
came true.  God bless you.”

Francisca Lanphear
Habitat homeowner
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Communities Need Affordable Housing

Families need 
your help in 2011

Three families are breaking 
ground in 2011.  

Josephina Hunner and her son 
Michael, Rose Varnet and her 
son Bela, and Hilary and Justin 
Holmes and their son Cash, have 
already begun earning their “sweat 
equity” hours, required in order for 
them to purchase their homes.

Each familiy was chosen 
based on need, ability to pay and 
willingness to partner.

Habitat applicants live in substandard 
conditions as they work hard to complete 
their homes.  One 2011 Habitat family lives 
in a camper in the woods with an open-pit 
latrine.  An extension cord snaking through 
the woods provides the only power or heat.  

This family is not alone.  Jefferson County 
reportedly contains more than 1,000 units 
of substandard housing. This means families 
lack complete plumbing or kitchen facilities, 
or suffer from overcrowding or unsafe living 
conditions.

Homeownership among low-income 
families brings hope for ending the cycle of 
poverty.  According to research, children 
who grow up in homeowner households 
have better home environments, higher 
test scores, and fewer behavioral problems. 
They are more likely to attend college, earn 
a higher income, wait until marriage to 
have children, and become homeowners 
themselves.  

Children of Habitat homeowners have a 
great shot at life!  

Your support makes a difference.

Amy Milne photo

Families served in 
2010

   Francisca Lanphear and her children 
celebrate their first Christmas in their 
Habitat home.
   Amy Milne and son Denver, 5, cannot 
wait to move into their new home at 
the end of December, after living in 
temporary housing for much of the past 
two years.
   The Thetford and Nila families expect 
to move into their homes in late winter.  
   Thanks to the many dedicated 
volunteers and donors who literally 
“raised the roof ” on each house! The 
love and blessings of the community will 
surround each family in their new home.

Donate - Shop - Volunteer

How do I apply?
habitat will accept applications 

again in late Spring, 2011. 
to apply call 379-2827 or email us 

at habitat@olympus.net.  

Sylvia R. Adams - Carol Albright - Charles & Linda Allen - Michael Anderson - Paul & Joyce Anderson - Elizabeth Andrews - A. Phillip Andrus & Emmy Lou Stein - Andy Mackie Music 
Foundation - Judith Arnold - John & Linda McAninch Atkins - Michael Aubin & Peggy Albers - Robert & Mollie Balck - Ann Bambrick - Bank of America Foundation, Matching Gifts 
- Juanita Bauer - Herman & Lucy Bax - Judith & Irving Beckman - Bernt Ericsen Excavating Inc. - Jeanne A. Boyer - Amy Ricketts Brandon - Linda Brooking - Bob & Marybelle Brown - 
Tommie & Sandra Brown - Brunner Family Trust - Michael & Susan Burgmaier - Carla & Tim Caldwell - Caitlin Camfield - Jean & Thomas Camfield - Dennis & Lucinda Canada - Clair 
& Joanne Candler - Deloris Carlson - Cascade Electric & Vac - Kathleen Case - Maureen Casey - Chimacum School District - Bob & Helen Cleveland - Larry & Donna Coffey - Jim & Jo 
Ann Safranek Colby - Community United Methodist Church - William & Susan Conklin - John & Astrid Considine - Bonnie Corra - Leslie Cox - Bill & Arleen Crader - Creativity Cove 
- Sandra & Perry Curtiss - Jim & Tina Dakin - Thomas & Nina Daly - Francis Danielek - Curt & Britt Danielson - James & Donna Daubenberger - Kristine & Kenneth Davenny -  
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John and Beth Weaver of Port Ludlow 
have generously donated $65,000, paid over 
five years, to cover the construction cost of 
building a Habitat home. The remaining 
costs are covered by in-kind contributions 
and volunteer labor, including the family’s 
500 hours of sweat equity. 

“This is the part of Habitat that appeals to 
us,” explains Beth Weaver. “Habitat doesn’t 
give people a free home. The families 
help build their houses, make a down 
payment, and monthly payments. Habitat 
also has classes to teach families how to 
be homeowners, how to budget, and how 

In August 2010, we were selected by Habitat 
for Humanity International as one of only 55 
affiliates nationwide, and the only rural project 
in Washington State, to pilot the Neighborhood 
Revitalization Initiative (NRI). 

This initiative gives us the opportunity to 
assist more families in need by improving the 
quality of life in neighborhoods through local 
community partnerships and the expansion of 
housing services. These services can include 
minor and critical repair, weatherization, and 
rehabilitation. 

Habitat of East Jefferson County has long 
wanted to extend its work to the South County 
and the NRI provides the perfect opportunity.  

   The NRI brings together two 
commitments of Habitat’s board 
of directors—to seriously step up 
the number of families we help, 
and to serve the south county 
area.
   It’s a great opportunity!

Fred Kimball
President of the Board

South County Focus of Pilot Project

Port Ludlow Couple 
Sponsors Habitat House

At the invitation of residents and local 
organizations, Habitat is currently exploring a 
partnership with the Quilcene community to 
implement the first NRI project in our service 
area. 

By partnering with local residents, 
businesses, civic groups and other housing 
providers, Habitat can greatly expand our 
opportunities to serve many more low-income 
families throughout East Jefferson County. 

To learn more, contact Habitat’s AmeriCorps 
VISTA member Cassandra Little at (360) 379-
2827 or clittle@habitatejc.org.  Consider joining 
us in this exciting new project!

to maintain a home. The families have a lot 
invested in their house and we support that 
approach wholeheartedly.”

The Weavers’ donation is important 
because the money to build has to be raised 
up front. This is why sponsorship of a home 
is vital to Habitat. The family’s mortgage 
payments go into the revolving Fund for 
Humanity that is used to build more Habitat 
homes.

“Beth and John’s vision and generosity 
are inspiring.  We are grateful for their 
leadership,” says Jamie Maciejewski, 
Habitat’s Executive Director.

Donate! Donate! Donate!

Elizabeth De Moraes - Joseph Drogan - Louise Dronkert & Adrian Dronkert, MD - Grace Dumenil - Chris & Carolyn Eagan - Eileen Eagan - Mary Eagan - Michael Eagan - Peter Eagan 
- East Jefferson Professional Firefighters, IAFF 2032 - Eastview Storage - Dan Ebert - Edensaw Woods, Ltd - Dave & Geri Eekhoff - Enduro-Glaze - Dr. John & Susan Erickson - Kenneth 
& Catherine Evans - Robert M. Ewing - John Fabian - Patricia J. Farmer - Reto & Jana Filli - First Federal Savings & Loan - First Presbyterian Church - Joan & Robert Fisher - Robert 
& Janet Force - Erik & Marnie Frederickson - Fredrickson Electric - Katharine & Leonard Friedel - Lloyd & Roberta Frissell - Robert & Pamela Garlett - Margo & Ron Garton - Joan 
Gitelman & Gordon King - Don Givens - Penny & Raymond Gonzales - Ruth Gordon - Grace Christian Center - Grace Lutheran Church - Greater Horizons - Tudi Haasl & Deb Wiese - 
Hadlock Super Stock Lawn Mower - Melissa & Frank Halferty - Philip Hallin - Bill Hammer & Jim Miersma - George & Ann Hamson - Lorraine Hansen - Kathleen Harper - Lael & Bob 
Harris - Richard & Shirley Harvey - Henery Do It Best Hardware - Mike & Jane Henery - Dorothy Hermanson - Habitat for Humanity International - HFHI Cars for Homes - 
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What a year!  
In 2010 over 160 volunteers turned 

out to work on four houses under 
construction.  That’s a 30% jump over 
last year’s volunteers!

We couldn’t have done it without 
our volunteer site supervisors Chuck 
Thrasher, Hugh Winn and Jerry Rowe. 
Together with construction manager 
Rachel Williams they guided and 
directed returning and new volunteers 
to build three houses from the ground 
up.  Russ Ritter and Jack Riggen also 
served as consistent construction leaders 
throughout the year.   

Thanks to all the volunteers who 
provide a “hand up, not a hand out” for 
so many families in need.

HFHEJC took another step in building eco-
friendly, healthy and energy efficient homes with 
the installation of mini-split ductless heat pump 
systems. The high-efficiency heating system 
will lower homeowner bills and environmental 
impact. 

 Fujitsu, manufacturer of the units, estimates 
that the systems can cut heating and cooling costs 
by half.  

“The up-front costs are worthwhile because 
they lead to lower energy bills,” says construction 
manager Rachel Williams. “In the end, it’s about 
making the homes more affordable to live in as well 
as lessening the burden on the environment.”

Many thanks to Johnstone Supply and 
Peninsula Heating, Inc.  for supplying and 
installing the systems at a discount!

Are you handy with a hammer and quick 
with a smile?  Do you love building with others?  
We need you!

As a construction leader you’ll guide 
volunteers with little or no experience so that 
they have a great time while getting the job 
done right.

If you don’t think you have enough building 
experience to be a construction leader, the job 
site is a great place to refine those skills.

You can work as often as three days a week, 
or as little as once a year.  The amount of time 

Building Together: The Heart of Habitat’s Mission

Builders Needed: Skills, humor and a desire to serve

Habitat Builds Green

Volunteer construction leaders Jerry Rowe, Hugh Winn, Chuck 
Thrasher and Russ Ritter pose in their Habitat vests at the volunteer 
picnic in September. 

We love to welcome 
new recruits! 
Call 379-2827 to 

volunteer.
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you volunteer is completely up to you. 
You’ll work alongside Habitat families 

putting in their sweat equity hours, follow their 
progress and watch their smiles brighten as 
their homes take shape.  And if you are new to 
the area, the construction site is a great place to 
meet other people!  

But be prepared to get hooked.  Rumor has 
it that volunteering on the job site is almost as 
addictive as site host Maria Ritter’s chocolate 
chip cookies!  

Call Katie Davis, 379-2827, to learn more.

   “The first day I joined the 
construction team I learned that - like 
the gears in a fine watch - there were 
no small jobs and no small people. 
Teamwork that results in someone’s 
home!  How great is that!” 

Ed Carder, Construction Volunteer

Chris Bates photo

Sylvia Hickman - Kristina Hillman - Bill & Lori Hilton - Homer & Barbara Hinchliff - Judy & Ronald Hoffman - Judi & Benny Holzhausen - Scott Homrighausen - Sue Hoover - Gwen M. 
Howard - Ann Hueter - Danie Marie Hulett - Carolyn Hunt - Mark & Carter Huth - Beth Hutmacher & Joseph Gondar - Gordon & Lois James - Claus & Teresa Healy Janssen - Jefferson 
County Fair Association - David & Gail Jenkins - Jay & Orene Jerome - Virginia M. Johnson, DVM - Jay & Marcia Johnson - Milo & Dee  Johnson - Errol & Virginia Johnson - Gretchen 
Kaiser - Louis Kannenberg - Katherine Kehoe - Jim & Maude Kerns - Lynn & Keith Kessler - Fred & Janie Kimball - Henry & Elsie Kimball - Kimball Woodworks - KML Corporation 
- Kitty Knapp - Knauss & Seaman PLLC - Arthur Y. Kobayashi - Leon & Jeanne Koch - Alan & Mary Kollar - Jane B. Kopriva - Dale & Paula La Fleur - Scott Landis & Kathleen Mitchell - 
Gerald & Yvonne Larson - Myron & Donna Larson - Peter & Helen Lauritzen - Marian Lindvall - Dave & Dixie Llewellin - Doug Lockhart - Sally Lovell & RJ Erminthaler - Vicki & Cyryl 
Lucas - Lutheran Church of the Redeemer - Eugenia Lyle - M & R Gutter Systems - Jamie & George Maciejewski - Beth Mackey & Stanley Goddard - James & Karen Manier - Robert & 
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Additional Support:
Michael Anderson, Civil engineer

Bruner Drywall
John Barr, landscape services

Carl’s Building Supply
Cranston Construction

Edensaw Woods
Enduro-Glaze
First Federal

Gardens at Four Corners
Gooding, O’Hara and Mackey

Henery’s Hardware
Kat Platte-Inglis, painting services

Kimball Woodworks
Knauss and Seaman, PLLC

M&R Gutters
Jacob Moch, concrete services

Platt Irwin Law Firm
David Schiess, painting services

SOS Printing
Terrapin Architecture

Darin Vercoe, landscape services

We love the many local congregations and 
groups that regularly help Habitat.

The following kept our Care-a-Van teams 
well-fed: Trinity United Methodist, St. Paul’s 
Episcopal, Grace Lutheran, First Presbyterian, 
First Baptist, St. Mary Star of the Sea Catholic 
and Quimper Unitarian Universalist Fellowship.  
A cadre of volunteers who know how to cook, led 
by Ruth Merryman, joined in providing lunches.  

Several churches worked on the construction 
site: St Paul’s Episcopal, St Mary Star of the 
Sea Catholic Church, Quimper Unitarian 

Church Partnerships Sustain Mission

Cascade Electric
Bob Nordberg, owner of Cascade Electric 
in Port Hadlock, donated all of the electrical 
work on two Habitat houses on 20th Street.  

Swift Plumbing 
of Poulsbo donated plumbing services for three 
houses this year.  Owned by Cal and Beverly 
Swift since 1985, the company serves Kitsap, 
Jefferson, Clallam, Pierce and north Thurston 
counties. 

Thank you to our 2010 Construction Donors!

   In May the Habitat for Humanity “Care-a-
Vanners” arrived to frame two houses in two 
weeks, led by returning team leaders Audrey 
and Bernie Ussery.  
   A second group arrived in July.  Led by 
first-timers Paula and Dale LaFleur, Group 
II (some members pictured in photo above) 
installed siding and framed a third house.
   Thanks Care-a-Vanners!

Bernt Ericsen Excavating Inc. 
in Port Townsend, was founded in 1988 and 
has been family owned and operated ever 
since. Owner Tim Thomas donated several 
thousand dollars of excavating services.

Tollefson Builders Inc.
of Chimacum donated the skilled labor to 
frame the roof of a five-bedroom house. 
Thank you Todd Holbert, General Manger of 
Tollefson Builders Inc.

Universalist Fellowship and St.  Herman of Alaska 
Eastern Orthodox Church.  Each church fielded 
five to fifteen volunteers and a team leader for a day 
filled with camaraderie, food and fun.

In addition to the congregations named above, 
the following faith communities are part of 
Habitat’s Interfaith Relations Committee: Bet Shira 
Congregation, Peace Lutheran Fellowship, Oak 
Bay Baptist, Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, 
and First Church of Christ, Scientist.  

Want to involve your congregation in Habitat?  
Call Katie at 379-2827.

Major Partners
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Please patronize our 
generous

Habitat supporters!

Susan Marett - Roth & Barbara Mason - Ruth McCord - David & Julie McCulloch - Gary & Mary McDowell - Maelyn McKinley - Roger & Cameron McPherson - Ione & Norman Melos 
- Emily Merrill - Mary Ann Merrill - Ruth Merryman - Microsoft Matching Gifts Program - Microsoft TechSoup Stock - Mile High United Way - Heather & Anthony Mitchell - Erika 
& Linda Morris - Meri & Mark Morris - Evelyn Mosher - Gil & Jeannette Mougel-Fujita - Darvin & Virginia Mulkey - John & Mary Naye - Jacqueline Neet - David I. Nelson - Janet M. 
Nelson - Karen & Gary Nelson - Robert & Betty Nelson - Mae I. Nerison - Patricia Nerison - Rob Nolan - Ann Norton - Mary & Frank Norwood - Edith Nye - Office Depot - Office Max 
- Gerald & Susan Olson - Olympic Community Action Programs - John & Sally Orsborn - Linnea Patrick - Herbert & Nancy Payson - Deborah Pedersen & Bruce Cowan - Peninsula 
Insurance Center - Charlotte Petersen - Don & Claudia Pieper - Platt Irwin Law firm - Margaret Nora Porter - Robert & Susan Postma - James Prince & Mardee Stadshaug - Jane C. & 
Jerome M. Proutt - Grace W. Prussing - Ken Przygocki - Karen & Harvey Putterman - QFC - Quality Food Centers, Inc. - Quimper Credit Union - 



www.habitatejc org 2009/2010 Report to the CommunityHabitat for Humanity of East Jefferson CountyPage 6

Habitat Picks Up!
Call 379-2827 to arrange a pickup in 

northeast Jefferson County.  
You’ll love our friendly volunteer 

crew.  And your donation is tax-
deductible!

The Habitat Store: Furniture and More

Share Your 
Time!

Looking for a fun, social 
and meaningful way to 
volunteer in the community? 
Join the team that “brings in 
the goods” - the Habitat Store 
Pick-Up Crew.  You may also 
join the friendly sales staff in 
the store!  No experience is 
necessary.  

Contact Katie at 379-2827.

Habitat Store volunteers Carolyn Eagan, Katy 
Friedel and Helen Cleveland.

Once again voted Best Furniture in 
Jefferson County in 2010, the Habitat 
Store offers high-quality, reasonably-priced 
furniture and household goods. 

Local residents support Habitat’s mission 
when they shop, donate or volunteer at the 
store.  

Store displays and friendly volunteers 
make the Habitat Store an easy and 
comfortable place to shop.  Shoppers leave 
knowing they have directly contributed to 
their community. 

The Habitat Store Pick-up Crew: Jim “Daubie” 
Daubenberger, Bill Bloemker, Jim Kerns, Carl 
Sidle and Floyd Henspeter.

“We are truly blessed with so many 
wonderful volunteers, donors and local 
customers,” says store manager Vicki Lucas. 

Previously loved furniture, collectibles, 
house wares, art, antiques, and jewelry are 
carefully researched and priced to support the 
mission.  

All donations are tax-deductible and all 
sales go directly to support Habitat’s mission 
of reducing the number of families living in 
substandard housing.

Don’t forget
Gift 

Certificates!

Quimper Unitarian Universalist Fellowship - Peter Raab - Richard & Geralynn Rackowski - Suzanne Raley - Virginia & Alfred Ramey - George Randels - Roland & Vivian Raymond - 
Joan & Derek Reijnen - Ronald Reinhart - Philip & Beverly Rich - Nancy Richards - Jackie & Cliff Rick - Catharine Robinson - Gail C. Rodgers - Grace & Gary Roe - Ted & H. Eileen 
Rogers - Robert Roley - Sheila Eagan & Dennis Roley - Dixie Romadka - John N. Rucker - Thomas Russell - Joseph G. Ryan - Pat Ryan - Jonathan & Leanne Ryweck - S.A.G.E. Designs 
NW - Bill & Patti Sahlinger - Marilyn Sandau - Mark Saran - Sally Scholz - Jean Schubert - Nancy & Joe Schum - Linda Scott - Rob & Anne Sears - Richard Shaneyfelt - Norman & Laura 
Shisler - Mike & Kay Smallwood - Claire & William Smith - Elizabeth Ann Smith - Jack Smith - Sandra Smith-Poling - SOS Printing - Elena M. Spear - Katrina Spear - St. Mary Star of 
the Sea Parish - Al & Kay Standish - Florence Steele - David & Barbara Sterritt - Steven M. Giles Foundation - Kathy Stevenson - Patricia & William Swain - Swift Plumbing & Heating 
Inc. - Michael Szymanski - Renee Talley - Tamara Halligan Architect - Terrapin Architecture PC - Harry & Cindy Thayer - The L.S. (Sam) Shoen Foundation - Charles H. Thrasher - 
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Donate - Shop - Volunteer

Top 10 Ways to Support Habitat
1. Donate furniture, antiques or jewelry 

to the Habitat Store
2. Give in-kind support, such as 

professional or contractor expertise
3. Honor friends and family with a 

contribution to Habitat on a holiday
4. Give to the annual fund
5. Sign up for automatic monthly deposits 

to Habitat
6. Donate your vehicle to “Cars for 

Homes”
7. Donate land to Habitat
8. Donate stocks or other instruments
9. Sponsor a Habitat home 
10. Include Habitat in your will or bequest

Yes!  I want to make a difference.

Name______________________
Address____________________
City/Zip_____________________
Phone______________________
Email_______________________

Habitat for Humanity of East Jefferson
P.O. Box 658 Port Townsend WA 98368
(360)379-2827     habitat@olympus.net 

Enclosed is my tax-deductible gift.

Donate on-line at www.habitatejc.org

   $25               $250            Charge my Visa/MC
   $50              $1,000   __________________
   $100           ______     Expires__________   

I am interested in volunteering

I would like information about including 
Habitat for Humanity in my will or bequest
Please contact me about contributing 
professional services

Don’t publish my name in your newsletter’s 
Donor list

Honor friends and family with a special gift

Make a gift in honor or memory of a loved one and 
we will send a card telling the recipient of your gift.

Recipient______________________________
Address _______________________________
City/State/Zip___________________________

Recipient______________________________
Address _______________________________
City/State/Zip___________________________

Recipient______________________________
Address _______________________________
City/State/Zip___________________________

A great gift idea...
make Christmas, birthdays, anniversaries, 

weddings and other special events more 
meaningful.

your gift to habitat for humanity in honor or 
memory of a loved one will make a difference 
for families right here in our community.

We’ll send a special habitat for humanity 
card, letting them know of your contribution.

“The reason Habitat is so rewarding for us personally is seeing the 
families as they receive the key to their new home.  We hear about their 
dreams and see their grateful tears that this community cares about 
them.  Our hearts fill with joy every time.”

Carolyn and Doug Schiebel

Toilsome Construction - Tollefson Builders - Stephen & Cathy Tucker - Doris & Carl Unruh - Uptown Physical Therapy - Bernie & Audrey Ussery - Valspar - Peter Von Christierson 
- Peter & Janet Walde - Kit Walker - Wallyworks Enterprises, Ltd. - Gerald & Cynthia Walsh - John & Beth Weaver - Lynne Webster - Fred & Ann Weinmann - Wells Fargo Bank, N.A. - 
Penny Westerfield - Renata Wheeler - Whirlpool Corp. - Janet & Tim Whyte - Barbara Fay Wiese - Dwayne & Diane Wilcox - Robert & Constance Wilkinson - Stan & S. Anne Willard 
- William James Bookseller Ltd. - George & Shirley Williams - Rachel Williams - Merilynn A. Wilson - Jonathon & Sheila Winemiller - Julian & Maureen Witherell - David & Jeanette 
Woodruff - Anne Woods - Jason & Robin Woods - Jim Worthington - Pat & Ted Yearian - Rose Yim - Rick & Deborah Zajicek - Leonard & Gitte Zweig
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Habitat needs you!
Join our team of friendly volunteers in 

the office, store, at special events or on 
the construction site.  

Are you an experienced truck driver?
Can you lift 50 pounds?  

When are you free?
Call Katie Davis, 360-379-2827, or fill 

out an application online at

www.habitatejc.org
Donate - Volunteer

nonprofit org.
u.S. postage
PAID

port townsend
WA 98368

permit #270

of east Jefferson County

P.O. Box 658
Port Townsend WA  98368

www.habitatejc.org

Board of Directors
Fred Kimball, President
Dave Eekhoff, Vice Pres.
Margo Garton, Secretary
Jim Manier, Treasurer

Elizabeth Andrews
Carla Caldwell
Jean Camfield
Le Hornbeck

Gretchen Kaiser
Nora Porter
Al Standish
Pat Swain

Staff
Jamie Maciejewski,

Executive Director
Katie Davis,

Volunteer Coordinator
Vicki Lucas,
Store Manager

Rachel Williams,
Construction Coordinator

Cassandra Little,
AmeriCorps VISTA

Wish List
Digital video projector

Scaffolding   -   Roto Hammer
Extra large conference table

Free storage space

Furniture, housewares, antiques
gifts, art, collectibles

Wednesdays thru Saturdays
10 - 5

Call 379-2827 for pick-ups

Our Heartfelt Appreciation to 
Our Donors and Volunteers!


